

For Immediate Release: February 4, 2010

## Inland Empire Utilities Agency Supports the Safe, Clean, and Reliable Drinking Water Supply Act of 2010

**Inland Empire -** At its regularly scheduled board meeting on February 3, 2010, the Inland Empire Utilities Agency's Board of Directors unanimously approved adopting a resolution in support of the Safe, Clean, and Reliable Drinking Water Supply Act of 2010.

Passage of this measure in November 2010, will help improve the State's lagging economy while at the same time ensuring the development of safe and reliable water supplies for the State. "The Water Bond will specifically fund many of IEUA's programs and projects, such as water recycling and conservation programs, groundwater management, storm water capture and desalination projects," stated IEUA Board President Terry Catlin.

The Water Bond measure will also provide much needed funding for California's aging water infrastructure and for projects and programs addressing the water supply and Delta ecosystems issues. "As long as we continue to encounter the problems facing the Delta coupled with the State's continued drought conditions, the passage of the Water Bond is important to Southern California to bring us much needed water from the north," said Catlin.

The Inland Empire Utilities Agency is a municipal water district located in western San Bernardino County, California. The Agency's mission is to supply imported drinking water and recycled water, to collect and treat wastewater and provide other utility-related services to the residents living within its service area. In addition, the Agency has been given numerous prestigious Awards and State and Federal grants for its innovative use of technology to protect the environment in a cost effective manner.

For more information please contact Sondra Elrod at 909.993.1747 or visit our website at www.ieua.org.